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From: Ronald Hartman [mailto:r.hartman@ifad.orgj
Sent: Tuesday, 6 April 2004 2:17 AM
To: Gould, Gillian (REPS)
Cc: Ariano Lucy; Benhammouche Abla; Bishay Mona; traceyburton44©hotmail.com; Cappai Stefania;
Cordeschi Fiorella; Dariol Josephine; DePetro Daniela; Devito Monica; Gillman Helen; Harvey Kim; Kiavins
Sandra; Lattughi Jessica; Martin Deborah; SaintAnge Penn; Turco Maria
Subject: IFAD Staff Members Submission to the Joint Standing Committee on Treaties
Importance: High

Dear Ms Gould

Pleasefind attachedcorrespondence from IFAD’s Australian staff membersfor submission to the “Joint
Standing Committee on Treaties” and for distribution to the individual committee members.

Please also find attached as an Annex our initial letter to our respective MPs, dated 20th October 2003, for
whichwe have yet to receive a reply.

We look forward to receiving confirmation of receipt of this correspondence and a reply to the issues we have
raised our letters.

Please note that we will also be forwarding this correspondence to you via facsimile.

We trust all is in order, however should you require any further information, please contact us on the

individual email addresses listed above, or alternatively contact me on +39 0654592184.

Kind regards,

Ron Hartman
Programme Officer
Asia and the Pacific Division

F

19/04/2004



r

I



Submission to the Joint Standing Committee on Treaties
Australia’swithdrawalfrom the International Fund for Agricultural

Development

by Australian staff members of lEAD

As Australian citizens employed at the International Fund for Agricultural
Development, we feel it is important to address certain issues that have been
raised in submissions and statements to the Joint Committee.

We reiterate our support for IFAO and our concern at Australia’s stated
intention to withdraw from the organization, as outlined in a f~x sent to our
parliamentary representatives on 20 October 2003. In that fax (attached as
Annex 1) we expressed our concern that the Australian authorities had not
taken time to consult with Australian staff in IFAD, or to inform us of the
official Federal Government position.

We did not receive any response from our MPs to the concerns. However, an
Australian staff member was contacted by Ms Karen Sandercock, Adviser
(Development Cooperation) at the Australian Embassy in Rome, offering “those
staff who are engaged with IFAD as Australians” the opportunity to meet with
Ambassador Murray Cobb~n and herself so that they could “provide some
clarification and information on the Australian Government’s decision to
withdraw from IFAD”.

The fact that the meeting was attended by only three Australians has been
referred to on a number of occasions during the JSCOT hearings. We would like
to stressthat this was in no way an indication of lack of concern on the part of
Australian IFAD st8ff. In fact, 12 staff members had confirmed their intention
to attend the meeting on 24 November 2003. When the embassy requested
that the meeting be rescheduled, about three hours before the appointment,
unfortunately it was not possible for everyone concerned to attend.

During this meeting, Mr Cobban and Ms Sandercock firmly maintained that the
decision to withdraw from IFAD had been made at ministerial level, was not
open for discussion, and regardless of the recommendation of the Joint
Committee, the decision would not be reversed.

The three Australians who attended the meeting later briefed other staff
members on the discussion.

We believe that Australia’s withdrawal from IFAD will have a negative impact
on nationals working in IFAD, including permanent staff, temporary staff and
long-term consultants.

There are 17 employees at IFAD who are Australian nationals.



We are particularly concerned about claims made during the JSCOT hearings
that “a large number of Australians in IFAD are actually dual nationals, as
opposed to being solely Australian citizens”.

What should we deduce from this statement? Are we to assume that dual
nationals merit less concern by the Australian Government than people holding
only Australian citizenship? We would like to express grave concern about the
implications of this statement.

Thank you

\Lucy ARIANO
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20 October 2003

Dears Sirs and MesdameS,

The International Fund for Agricultural flevelopment (IFAD) is a specialized agency of
the United Notions dedicated to eradicating rural poverty and hunger. Since 1976, it has
invested USI~ 7.7 billion in more than 630 rural development projects in 115 countries
and territories around the world.

As staffmembers of the International Fund for Agricultural bevelopment (IFAD) we
want to express our concern that Australia has (as far as we know unilaterally) chosen
not to continue to support the organization. In August this year, as holders of Australian
citizenship, we were informally advised by IFAD of the decision of the Australian
Government snot to contribute to EFAD’s sixth replenishment and to withdraw as a
member of the organization~. 1/ It is our understanding that theAustralian authorities
have also not consulted with the Australian public in general before taking this decision.

We strongly recommend that in the first instance you help us to better understand why
this decision has been reached, especiallyas it appears to us to be at odds with the
current international commitment to the Millennium Development Goals of reducing
hunger and extreme poverty. There is a growing consensus internationally that these
goals will not be met by the year 2015 unless poverty in rural areas is reduced. Three
quarters of the world’s poor - about 900 million people - live and work in rural areas of
developing countries and depend on agriculture and related activities for their
livelihoods.

Moreover, we are concerned that the Australian authorities have notyet taken time to
consult with Australian staff in the Institution and to inform us of theofficial Federal
Government position.

We would like to request your active participation and intervention at the highest levels
possible, with a view to reversing such a decision and avoid the consequential ripple
effect in the medium to long-term, particularly as Australia’s association with IFAD has
generated overseas income well over and above the financial investment made by
Australia to the Fund during replenishments. Since 1978, from its Initial Contribution
through 5~” Replenishment, Australia has contributed over AUD 50.7 million.

As we understand the Australian Joint Standing Committee on Treaties of the
Parliament of theCommonwealth of Australia has this item on its future agenda and will
deliberate on Australia’s withdrawal from membership of IFAb, this fax is also copied
to Ms. Gillian Gould.

We would request that we be kept informed of developments.

As Australia is an original member of and donor to IFAD since the Agreement
Establishing IFAD in 1977. we would encourage you to visit our website, www.ifad.orp so



that you may learn more about the organization and its work. In this connection, please
be aware that an IFAD Stakeholder Workshop and Meeting, proposed by AusAID will be
taking place in Canberra on Wednesday, 22 October 2003 in Seminar Room D, of the
Coombs Building, ANU, commencing at 10:00. We urge your attendance, as this venue
will providean ideal opportunity for your intervention.

You will note that we have added several other authorities as copied recipients of this
message and hope you will take the timeto contact Mr. Cohn Barlow. or Mr. Philips Young
or Mr. D’Arcy Gibbs who would be able to respond to any query you may have with
respect to championing this very serious cause.

Yours sincerely,

AMBROSINI
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TURCO Maria.

1/ Quoted from HE Ambassador Murray Alexander Cabban’s letter to
IFAD’s President, Lennart. Bage dated 15 April 2003

HARTMAN Ronald



Mr. Michael bANBY, MP
Michael.banbv.MP@aoh.aov.au
Fax 03 95341575
CR. Ambrosini)

Mr. Stephen SMITH, MP
Steohen.Smith.MP@auh.gov.au
Fax 08 93753100
CM. Bishay)

The Hon.Trish WORTH. MP
T.Worth.MP@aph.oov.ou
Fax 0882231174
(S. Cappai)

Copied for information to:

His Excellency
Murray Alexander COBBAN
Ambassador of the Commonwealth of Australia to the united Nations

Agencies for Food and Agriculture in Rome
Australian Embassy
Rome
Fax 003906 85272346
nfor@australian-embassv.it

Ms. Gillion GOULD
Secretary
Australian Joint Standing Committee

On Treaties of the Parliament of
The Commonwealth of Australia

Gillian.qould.reos@aoh.aov.au

Mr. Calm BARLOW
cborlow@oustormetro.com.au

Ms. Marie SLATER
Morie.sloter@biooond.com

Mr. b’Arcy GIBBS
kmcal@biooond.net.au

Mr. Philips YOUNG
YounosMahoonia@ool.com

Mr. Lennort Bage
President - IFAD. Rome- Italy
l.booe@ifod.oro

Mr. Phrong Ray
Assistant President, EAD - IFAD, Rome - Italy
p.rov@ifod.oro

Mr. Alan Prien
Secretary - IFAD. Rome - Italy
~



Addressed to

Mr. Lindsay TANNER, MP
Ltndsay.Tanner.MP@aoh.aov.au
Fax 03 93471351
(F. Cordeschi and .1. banal)

Mr. Alan GRIFFIN, MP
Alan.Griffin.MP@aph.aav.au
Fax 03 95477944
(H. Gillman)

Ms. Anna BURKE, MP
Anna.Burke.MP@aijh.gov.au
Fax 03 98905636
(P. Saint Ange)

Mr. John MURPHY, MP
John.MurDhv.MP@wk.aov.au
Fax 02 97452825
(M. Turco)

Ms. Tanya PLIBERSEK, MP
Tanva.PlibersekMo@a~h.aov.au
Fox 02 93576466
(M. be Vito and 3. Lattughi)

Mr. Mkhael JOHNSON. MP
Michael.Johnson.MP@aDh.qov.au
Fax 07 37200277
(S. Klavins)

The Hon. Peter SLIPPER, MP
!~Slir.MPh.v.ou
Fax 0754437270
(K. Harvey)

Mr.Anthony ALBANESE, MP
Albanese.MP@aoh.ciov.au
Fax 0295641734
(T. Frezza)

The Hon. Christopher PYNE, MP
C.Pyne.MP@aph.aov.au
Fax 0883630030
(A. Benhammouche)

Mr. Barry HAASE, MP
Barrv.Haase.MP@aoh.aov.au
Fax 08 90212251
CR. Hartman)


